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Email: planning@stroud.gov.uk  

Case Officer: Mykola Druziakin
Email: mykola.druziakin@stroud.go

v.uk
Our Ref: S.23/1698/AFPA

Cornerstone Architecture Ltd
Unit 3
Milton End
Arlingham
Gloucester
GL2 7JH

24 August 2023
Dear Sir / Madam,

RECEIPT OF APPLICATION  

Address: Lower Mangrove Farm, Fretherne Lane, Saul, Gloucester.

Application Type: Prior Approval - Agricultural/Forestry

Description: Extension to storage barn.

Parish: Arlingham Parish Council

Ward: Severn Ward

Ward Members: Cllr Stephen Davies
Cllr John Jones

I acknowledge your valid application for the above, received 24/08/2023. Please check that the particulars 
of your application are correctly described and contact the office immediately if this is not the case.  

Your application will be dealt with as quickly as possible but you will appreciate that there are a number of 
consultations which must be carried out, without which a decision cannot legally be made. As a result 
applications usually take a number of weeks to be dealt with.  In the event that you have any queries on 
this application or its progress please contact the case officer listed at the top of this letter. 

We are legally required to publicise all planning applications and therefore take a number of steps to 
publicise the receipt of applications. These may include notifying adjoining neighbours, notifying 
Parish/Town Councils, placing site notices within the vicinity of the site and in some cases publishing press 
notices in either the Stroud News and Journal or Dursley Gazette. Application details including the 
applicants and agents name and address will be published on our website and it may be possible for your 
name and address to be browsed through internet browsers and search engines.
For further information on how we use your personal data please see 18.2 Development Service Privacy 
Notice.

https://www.stroud.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/about-the-council/access-to-information/privacy-and-cookie-policy/privacy-notice
https://www.stroud.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/about-the-council/access-to-information/privacy-and-cookie-policy/privacy-notice


Current legislation requires that a decision should, wherever possible, be made within a reasonable period.  
If, therefore, you have not received a decision by 21 September 2023 and you have not agreed in writing 
that the period within which the decision is made may be extended, then you have a right of appeal to the 
Secretary of State.  (You also have a right of appeal, following a decision, against a refusal or the 
imposition of any conditions(s) on a permission).  

Should you wish to appeal, forms may be obtained from:

The Planning Inspectorate, Room 307(Kite Wing), Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, 
Bristol, BS1 6PN.

In the event of you lodging an appeal, a copy should be served on the Planning Appeals Section, Stroud 
District Council, Ebley Mill, Stroud, Glos. GL5 4UB. 

Yours sincerely,

Proper Officer of the Council
Duly authorised in that behalf


